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Item No. 5                
 Audit Committee 

 March 24, 2025 
  

 
TO:   Chair and Members of Audit Committee 
 
 
SUBMITTED BY: Cathie O’Toole, Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 
DATE:   March 17, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:  Audit of the Consolidated Financial Statements of HRM, March 31, 2025 

 
ORIGIN 
 
This report is originated by staff in preparation for the 2025 year-end audit of the consolidated financial 
statements, General Rate Surplus statements, and Miscellaneous Trust Funds statements of HRM. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
This report recommends that the Audit Committee approve KPMG’s Audit Planning Report for HRM’s 2025 
year-end audit. Approval will ensure the audit proceeds as planned. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Audit Committee approve the attached Audit Planning report for the year-end 
audit of HRM’s consolidated financial statements, General Rate Surplus statements, and Miscellaneous 
Trust Funds statements as prepared by the Municipal Auditor (KPMG). 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Each year the Municipal Auditor is required to prepare an Audit Planning Report to be approved by the 
Audit Committee. 
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
KPMG has prepared the attached Audit Planning Report for review and approval by the Audit Committee.  
Their Audit Planning Report outlines the scope of the audit, their approach to the audit, the audit risks, 
their determination of materiality, identified risks and mitigation strategies.   
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
The fees for the year-end audit as described in the Audit Planning Report are $113,045 net tax included, 
consistent with the amount in the tender and are budgeted for.   
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RISK CONSIDERATION 
 
There are no significant risks associated with the recommendation in this report. 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
 
No community engagement was required 
 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
No environmental implications were identified 
 
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
The Audit Committee through discussion with our Municipal Auditor, may request additional services or 
audit procedures. These services or audit procedures would likely be a separate engagement and would 
result in increased costs to HRM.   
 
 
LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY 
 
Section 46 of the Halifax Regional Municipality Charter outlines the responsibilities of the Municipal 
Auditor including issuance of an Auditor’s Report. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Attachment 1 - KPMG’s Audit Planning Report for the March 31, 2025 year end audit of the consolidated 
financial statements of HRM. 
 
 
 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 
 
Report Prepared by: Dave Harley, Director Financial Management & Operations, Finance & Asset 

Management 902.497.4260  
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Yours very truly, 

  

Paul Janes, CPA, CA 
 
Partner, responsible for the engagement performance and for the report that is issued on behalf of 
KPMG LLP, and who, where required, has the appropriate authority from a professional, legal, or 
regulatory body.  
 
Steno/Reference 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Chief Financial Officer 
 Audit Committee 
  

*********** 

The terms of the engagement set out are as agreed: 

Name and Title                                                                 
  

Name and Title   
 (having the appropriate authority to engage the Entity) 
                         

Date (dd/mm/yy)   

 

 
  


















